
Soaring Hawk Elementary School 

PTO Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, Jan. 3, 2017 

Welcome, Monica Allen 
Meeting called to order. 

Number present: 6. Board members present: 3 

Monica welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming. 

Treasurer’s Report, Monica Allen 
Voted on last month’s minutes. 

The bank balance as of 11/30/2016 is $19,423.58.  Have about $8,500 to spend for the year.  Will give 

$3,000 to school to cover bus fees for field trips. May add to that before the end of the year. 

Monica also said that Butter Braids went well. It brought it about $9,000, which is $3,000 profit. 

Sam’s Club is also offering a membership if you want to renew yours or get a new one for $22.50. 

Need to let Monica know before the 13th. 

Light the Night, Aurora Milstein 
Light the Night will be on Friday, April 14th. It will be like last year with a dance, pizza dinner and 

carnival games. We will do the gold fish game again and the pie in face because they was so popular.  

Aurora said she hopes to have pie in the face move a little faster, so we are coming up with ideas.  She 

is looking for volunteers this year to sign up early and is hoping for high school volunteers (about 20) 

to run the carnival games. If anyone has connections to the high school, let Aurora know.  Also, 

volunteers would do about an hour long shift. 

Vice Principal’s Report 
Stacey talked about the efforts to get a group of parents who can give tours to families of incoming 

students.  They would show them around the school and answer questions like what’s tech class about 

or how long is recess.  There is talk about a possible goodie bag for parents so they feel welcome.  

Holly Rodin is putting this together and it’s still in the early stages. If you’re interested, contact her. 

Principal’s Report 

Chris said they are working on getting an estimate for the path by Soaring Eagle.  He’s also working on 

getting an estimate for the shade canopy for the playground. That info will go to the district and get 

prioritized based on need.  Sixth grade will not to the trip this spring.  The students may do the trip next 

year.  

SAC Report, Laura Schnelle 
The SAC meeting was cancelled.  They don’t have a date yet, but the meeting will be in February.  An 

email will be sent out.  They will talk about the school’s budget at the next meeting. 

Laura also updated on the holiday store.  About $9,300 was sold, made about $2,300.  The company is 

sending a $1,000 bonus check for being loyal. 

 



Upcoming Events 
Spirit Night at the Rink Jan 12th 
Next PTO meeting is Tues., Mar. 7th 
Light the Night is Friday, April 14th 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 


